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Some things to know about CAMRO 

CAMRO’s Board of Directors is all volunteer. They serve without 
compensation. All dues and donations are spent in Colorado on 
advocacy activities to protect its member’s private property.  
It may help to know that the BBB Wise Giving Alliance 
(www.give.org), affiliated with the Council of Better Business Bureaus, 
has established a set of non-binding Standards of Charitable 
Accountability as a guide to evaluating the efficiency of fundraising 
campaigns. According to its website, the Standards for Charity 
Accountability were developed with professional and technical 
assistance from representatives of small and large charitable 
organizations, the accounting profession, grant-making foundations, 
corporate contributions officers, regulatory agencies, research 
organizations and the Better Business Bureau system. The BBB Wise 
Giving Alliance also commissioned independent research on donor 
expectations to ensure that the views of the general public were 
reflected in the standards. Some of the key standards that may interest 
potential donors include:  
Charities should spend at least 65% of total expenses on program 
activities (total program service expenses divided by total expenses 
should be at least 65%).  
Charities should spend no more than 35% of related contributions on 
fund raising (total fundraising expenses divided by total related 
contributions should be no more than 35%). Related contributions 
include donations, legacies, and other gifts received as a result of 
fundraising efforts.  

As a non-profit CAMRO is obligated to register with the Colorado 
Secretary of State under the Charitable Solicitations Act, and report on 
an annual basis. CAMRO spends 81 % of its total expenses on program 
activities, and only 8% on fundraising. Your donations, and dues are 
spent very efficiently on your behalf. 

As this column is being written the 
2017 General Assembly of the 
Colorado legislature is halfway 
through. One bill that is of interest 
has been added, what follows is a 
description of the bills we have been 
following, and their status. 
HB17-1016 Concerning the ability 
of an urban renewal authority to 
exclude the valuation attributable to 
the extraction of mineral resources 
located within an urban renewal area 
from the total amount of taxable 
property subject to division for the 
purpose of financing urban renewal 
projects. Governor signed March 8.  
H B 1 7 - 1 0 4 7 C o n c e r n i n g t h e 
scheduled repeal of reports by the 
department of local affairs to the 
general assembly. Signed by the 
Governor March 8. 
H B 1 7 - 1 1 2 4 C o n c e r n i n g a 
requirement that a local government 
that interferes with oil and gas 
operations compensate persons 
damaged by the interference. House 
Committee on State, Veterans and 
Military Affairs voted to postpone 
indefinitely. 
H B 1 7 - 11 4 1 C o n c e r n i n g t h e 
m a l i c i o u s d e p r i v a t i o n o f 
constitutional rights by a federal 
employee related to public lands. 
House Committee on State, Veterans 
and Military Affairs voted to 
postpone indefinitely. 
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SB17-014 Concerning a prohibition against the imposition 
of inspection requirements for underground petroleum 
storage tanks or the charging of inspection fees for the 
inspection of underground petroleum storage tanks by a 
local government. Hearing date April 13, Introduced In 
House - Assigned to Transportation & Energy 
(02/09/2017) 
SB17-035 Concerning tampering with equipment 
associated with oil and gas gathering operations. Hearing 
Date April 12, Introduced In House - Assigned to State, 
Veterans, & Military Affairs (Kill Committee) 
SB17-105 Concerning consumers' right to know their 
electric utility charges by requiring investor-owned 
electric utilities to provide their customers with a 
comprehensive breakdown of cost on their monthly bills. 
Hearing Date April 12, Introduced In House - Assigned to 
Transportation & Energy 

The newest bill that is of interest is one introduced by 
Rep. Mike Foote: 
HB 17-1256 The bill clarifies that the minimum 1,000-
foot distance from which newly permitted oil and gas 
production facilities and wells must be located from any 
school applies to the school property line and not the 
school building. The bill further clarifies that it does not 

apply if a school commences operations near oil and gas 
facilities or wells that are already actively in use or 
permitted. It will be heard on Thursday March 23 at 1:30 
pm Assigned to House Health, Insurance, & Environment. 
There are rumors of two other bills that may be 
introduced. 
The department of natural resources may introduce a bill 
that would provide funding to plug orphaned wells. This is 
in the discussion stages and has not been introduced. 
CAMRO has been invited to the discussions.  
Senator Matt Jones has been promoting among his 
constituents a bill that would change the way pooling of 
oil and gas interests in Colorado is achieved. The bill has 
not been introduced, but past comments the Senator has 
made in public meeting leads us to conclude his bill would 
prohibit pooling a non-consenting mineral owner unless 
certain leasing thresholds for a percentage of the pool are 
met.  
There are many reasons thresholds of this sort should not 
be established, but consider just this one.  Without the 
discretion and authority that now resides with the 
regulatory commission (COGCC), neighbors in a common 
pool who do not want their minerals developed would be 
directly adversarial to those that do want their minerals 
developed. This is wasteful of the resource, and promotes 
ill will among a community.
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CAMRO 2017 Conference and Annual 
Meeting. 

June 23-24 2017 
Pinehurst Country club
6255 W. Quincy Ave.

Denver CO 80235

Early Registration  (ends April 10) 2017
Member $100.00
Non Member $200.00

Registration April 11 to May 31 2017
Member $125.00
Non Member $225.00

Late Registration ,ends June 19 2017
Member  $150.00
Non Member  $250.00

Non member registration includes 1 year membership to CAMRO 
Room Reservations 

Courtyard Southwest-Lakewood
7180 West Hampden Avenue Lakewood! CO! 80227
Rate $144 per night will apply through May 23, 2017

for the nights of June 22-25 2017
Call the hotel directly 303 985 9696 and ask for CAMRO room 

block, or online at CAMRO.us/events and click on Room 
Reservations.

To Register:
Online at CAMRO.us
By telephone call Cristy or Debra
By USPS using this form
Make check payable  to CAMRO and mail to:

CAMRO
7675 W. 14th Ave. Suite 106

Lakewood, CO 80214

Name:___________________________________
Address:_________________________________

City State, Zip:____________________________

Tele:____________________________________
Email:___________________________________

Name:___________________________________
Address:_________________________________

City State, Zip:____________________________

Tele:____________________________________
Email:___________________________________

Name:___________________________________
Address:_________________________________

City State, Zip:____________________________

Tele:____________________________________
Email:___________________________________

Conference Coordinators
Cristy Koeneke 
303-423-4392 

cristykoeneke@gmail.com 

Debra Anderson 
719-661-7614 

debraa@outlook.com 

Guest Speakers 
Jim Marchiori,  Executive Director, Global Energy Management Program, University of Colorado 

Denver Business School, “GEM Principles of Energy”.

Tracee Bentley , Executive Director, Colorado Petroleum Council.!“The State of the Oil and Natural Gas 
Industry in Colorado”

Julie M. Murphy, Assistant Director for Energy and Minerals, Colorado Department of Natural Resources, 
(topic to be coming soon).

John Harpole,  founder and owner, Mercator Energy, "U.S. Natural Gas and Oil: it is not scarce anymore.”

Don Phend, CPA “Crunching the Numbers.”

Professor Jan Laitos,  University of Denver, John A. Carver Jr. Chair at the Sturm College of Law.! 
“Implications to mineral owners (especially owners who own several parcels) of the pending United 
States Supreme Court case –!Murr v. State of Wisconsin, cert granted 2016.”

Dave Curtis,  Measurement Operations Manager, Anadarko Petroleum Corporation, Houston Office; Paul 
Wages, Operations Manager, Denver Office, “Anadarko’s high vapor pressure operations and processes 
recovery system”.

Bob Braddock,  Sr. Project Advisor, Veresen, Inc, “Proposed Jordan Cove Liquefied Natural Gas and 
connector pipeline project.”

Senator, Jerry Sonnenberg, Colorado State Senator District 1, Keynote Address 

The Piceance Creek Exploratory Unit

In 1929, the Magnolia Petroleum Co. Began drilling the E.E. 
Fordham well #1 in the SW 1/4 of Section 99 Township 2 

south range 96 west. On the crest of the Piceance 
Creek anticline,in Rio Blanco County Colorado to a 
total depth of 5,130 feet in the Wasatch formation.  
The well was plugged back to the Douglas Creek 
member of the Green River Formation at about 
3,000 feet and tested 2 million cubic feet of gas 
per day. Two more wells were drilled to the 

Douglas Creek formation in 1932 by Magnolia, The 
Mildred M. Maddock and the Gladys Titley both in 

township 2 south, Range 96 west. These wells tested 
7.4 and 9.58  million cubic feet of gas per day 

respectively.

Magnolia was acquired by the Standard Oil 
Company of New York (Socony) which became 
Socony-Vacuum in a 1932 merger. Socony-
Vacuum changed its name to Mobil, and in 
another merger now is ExxonMobil. ExxonMobil 
acquired XTO, who is now the operator of record 
of the 78,000 acre Piceance exploratory unit 
along with the Freedom and the Independence 
units in Rio Blanco County. 

Colorado’s history in mining and 
mineral development is fascinating. 
CAMRO’s members have such 
interesting stories to tell. Many of our 
members grandparents and great 
grandparents were involved. I would 
love to publish the stories handed down 
to you before they are lost to the ages. 
So if you have a story to tell please 
c o n t a c t m e b y e m a i l a t 
neilray@centurylink.net . 

CAMRO is on Facebook: 

Colorado Alliance of Mineral and 
Royalty Owners - CAMRO 

And on Twitter: @CAMROtweeting

Please follow and like us or retweet 
when you see us there. 
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